Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

I am looking for requests to remove syringes that have been found discarded in public places. This FOI request does not include any sharps removal contracts the council may have with organisations or individuals.

· How many requests to remove Syringes has your council received.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The information requested is not held in a reportable format. Requests can come in from members of the public, park wardens, housing officers, Police officers, street cleaning crews, businesses around the city, the environmental health team etc. Cleansing Services would have to trawl through all service requests for the 3 year period requested.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

· How many Syringes have been removed by your council.
· Please can I have this information broken down by year for the past 3 years.

Needles Collected

2015 

3320 used

608 unused

Total – 3928

2016

4451 used

714 unused

Total – 5165

2017

3340 used

208 unused

Total – 3548

2018

Jan – March

733 used

3 unused

Total – 736

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

